Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch

Minutes for March 8, 2010

President Richard Byrnes called the meeting to order at 3 pm. Twenty-nine members were present. Deputy Andy Cox and Sgt Chris Evan represented the Sheriff’s Office. After leading the Pledge of Allegiance, President Byrnes introduced our guest speaker, Kelly Nibblett, a Clinical Dietician from Seven Rivers Regional Medical Center.

Ms. Nibblett spoke about health and nutrition for seniors. She handed out a packet filled with information on a wide variety of topics intended to make us more knowledgeable about our health. In her words, “proactive is better than reactive” when it comes to our bodies.

Sgt Evan spoke next. He was curious to find out why the attendance was low at the Volunteer Appreciation Program, held on March 3.  He wondered if there was any credence to rumors that people stayed away because the show was at night or because of the lack of food. A member asked what to do if we do not receive a status check while driving. He explained that we should be called one an hour. If this does not happen, we should let him know immediately. We can also call Citrus and report in. He announced that he would send service pins   to President Byrnes for the members that did not attend the Volunteer Program.
Deputy Cox was the next speaker. He informed us that three problematic Citrus County residents are off the streets. The owner of a tree service business who has been ripping people off is going to spend 60 days in the county jail. Due to various violations, a search warrant will be served on his property and he is out of business. The second person has been sentenced to 369 days in jail for two earlier burglaries. The third man, along with an accomplice was allegedly casing Sugarmill Woods. He was sentenced on Monday for previous burglaries committed outside of Sugarmill Woods. Conveyance burglaries are up in the area. Lock your car doors. He also reminded us to notify the Sheriff’s Department if anyone comes to our door soliciting.
Russ St Jean presented the Treasurer’s Report:



The opening balance on February 8, 2010 was 42456.64. The 


Cypress Village Property Owners’ Association donated gave us 

a donation of $250.00. The closing balance as of March 8, 2010 

is $2706.64.

The minutes of the February 2010 meeting are on the web site.

The car was serviced on February 19, 2010. The oil was changed and new tires were put on the car. A new seatbelt was put on the driver’s side of the car. The car will be serviced again on April 9. The car is using oil, so the first driver of the day has to check the fluid levels. Workshop will be held after the May meeting detailing the steps the first driver of the day must take.

The By-Laws Committee, headed by George Brand has finished their revisions of the current by-laws. The changes will be read at the April meeting and voting will take place in May. The changes are available on the web site.

Secretary Michele Eisner voted for the slate of officers as they were running unopposed. All officers will remain the same with the exception of the Treasurer. Roger Kissinger will replace Russ St Jean.

The Sugarmill Woods Civic Association is having a Community Outreach Program on Tuesday, April 20, 2010. Sheriff Dawsy is the featured speaker. President Byrnes will speak to the audience, too. We will park our car outside of the meeting.

The United Methodist Church in Homosassa is sponsoring a Health and Wellness Fair. We hope to have a table there.

The February statistics are as follows:


Man Hours:


309


Miles:



3744


Fuel Gallons:

228.742


Fuel Cost:


$624.22


Security Checks:

36


Construction Sites:

95


Utilities:


565

The Citrus County Sheriff’s Web site features a Crime Map. According to the information on it, six incidents took place in Sugarmill Woods in the last month:


1. Boston Ivy-robbery while home was occupied


2. Livingston Daisy-vehicle break-in


3. Honeysuckle Ct-petty theft


4. Glen Ridge Circle-vehicle break-in


5. Green Tree St-petty theft


6. Golf View-petty theft

Sheriff Dawsy is our guest speaker at our next meeting.
President Byrnes ended the meeting at 4pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Michele Eisner, Secretary
